Charing Cross Precinct Minutes

HELD AT WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL

THURSDAY, 25TH AUGUST, 2005

MEETING COMMENCED AT 7:30 P.M.

M I N U T E S

APOLOGIES:

J. Kaye, P. Fitzsimons, R, Storey

1. LOCAL POLICE REPORT

Constable Fiona O'Brien detailed several recent local events
 The stealing of number plates from( motor vehicles
 15/6/2005 graffiti daubed on garage doors - please remove as( soon as possible and report it to local police
 18/6/2005 A break and enter( using the outside hot water system for entry - please note also that trees and bushes provide cover for thieves
 A person, posing as a staff member,( attempted to steal from a club and assaulted and threatened an officer and damaged a cell. If a resident sees any suspicious looking characters please let the authorities know. You are welcome at any time to contact Constable O'Brien on 9369 9827.
 Mr B. Greenfield stated that it was difficult to negotiate( the roundabout on the corner of Baronga Avenue and Queens Park Road. It was noted that this had been forwarded to the Traffic Committee. Constable O'Brien advised Mr Greenfield to write a letter re above.
 Constable O'Brien stated( that, despite Waverley Council rangers looking after traffic matters, residents may still report difficulties re parking to the police after hours.
 A( resident complained about traffic driving up Henrietta Street the wrong way and that Wiley Street is used as a rat run to Bondi Junction.

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record.
MOVED: L. Joslyn
SECONDED: B. Percy
CARRIED unanimously

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

(a) Resident Parking Scheme

A query regarding the status of a Resident Parking Scheme for the Precinct was made. The Waverley Council Liaison Officer said that this had been surveyed several years ago and was rejected by the residents. R. Jones demurred and stated that the survey conducted by the Council had only been a survey about the number of cars used by each household.


(b) 378 Bus Service to Bronte
A query regarding 378 Bus Service was addressed by the report of Eric Yeung - Waverley Depot Operations Manager in which he reviewed local services. He stated that "E.g.-378 ex Bronte - concern that not frequent enough in morning yet complaints from Paddington residents that they can't get on a city bus and 378s pass half empty. Might need to add more terminating at BJ and reduce those going to city.
Similarly, people going to Bondi sometimes can't get bus past BJ, because they are all full to BJ. Need to get people to get 'terminating at BJ buses' rather than get on through bus - let the first go past - education problem.
Must work with all Councils - all of whom must all work together. Buses go through several LGAs."

(c) DA 62/2005 - Robin Hood Hotel, 203 Bronte Road, Waverley.

This is still being looked at by Council and has been deferred to a later date.

(d) DA 174/2005 - 16 Campbell Street, Waverley

It was noted that this was an ongoing matter.

(e) Reece Plumbing Supply Building, Bronte Road, Charing Cross.

L. Joslyn noted that Mr Peter Brennan was going to check - at the request of Councillor M. Main - whether there is a DA approval for the signage upon the facade of this building. L. Joslyn stated that, if so, then the current sign would not comply with DCP6. N. Stevens noted that the Council would reply re above at the next Precinct Committee meeting.

Pat Kenny noted that Mr Yeung has had installed a bus seat for 3 people for the routes 326 and 327 and that it should be noted in these Minutes that he be given a vote of thanks.

3. NEW WASTE SERVICE. Council's Waste Education Officer informed residents of new service.

 Each property should have been( delivered 3 new bins - red (household waste); blue (cardboard, paper); yellow (bottles and plastics and steel cans).
 Each bin has an address label and( Serial Number. 46,000 bins have been delivered at an approximate cost of $2 million.
 Waverley is a densely populated area (62,000 residents in 9 square( kilometres) and the necessity for recycling and cutting down on landfill is great.
 Please note that as of next week Council will only dispose of( garbage from the correctly colour coded bins on a rotational basis. (There is a calendar available from the Council) PLEASE ALSO NOTE THAT ANY INQUIRIES RE THE NEW GARBAGE SYSTEM MAY BE MADE FROM WAVERLEY COUNCIL'S WASTE AVOIDANCE & RESOURCE RECOVERY (WARR) POLICY AND ACTION PLAN HOTLINE 9369 8080 OR BY ACCESSING www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/WARR.

M. Hope, a resident of High Street, Waverley, noted the problem of non-compliance and access when bins are left out on footpaths for extended periods of time. She noted that this also creates visual pollution. It was noted that Council was about to tackle this problem.

Pat Kenny noted that she redistributes bins left out by working residents and that residents in her street have decided to return some bins to the Council and share - thus contributing to the diminution of excess garbage.

There was a query from J. Holt re the Council possibly acquiring green bins instead of crates for green waste. Waverley Council it was noted is still collecting green waste.

L. Joslyn MOVED that Waverley Council should be congratulated on its new Waste Collection practices, particularly in the fields of Recycling and Education.
MOVED by L. Joslyn
SECONDED by J. Holt
B. Greenfield DISSENTED
MOTION CARRIED

4. DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS OF INTEREST

(a) M. Hope addressed Meeting re 189-191 Bronte Road re amended DA 587/04. M. Hope noted that there was to be an Inspection Meeting held re the above on Saturday, 3 September, 2005 and that she and L. Joslyn would be asking the Precinct Committee to lodge an objection re the loss of an 'idiosyncratic heritage item' from the Charing Cross Precinct.

(b) DA re Old Post Office Site Windows. It was noted that J. Kaye had lodged objection after consultation with the Precinct Convenor. This objection was tabled and noted at the meeting.

5. GENERAL BUSINESS

 B. Greenfield MOVED that Waverley Council instruct their( Parking Police to conduct a study and survey of the percentage of vehicles occupying a metered parking space and displaying a Mobility Parking Scheme Permit Card, in Gray Street, Ebley Street and Spring Street, Bondi Junction.
SECONDED by J. Holt
DISSENTED by Mick McGrath and Mrs McGrath
MOTION CARRIED

 It was noted by J. Holt that there is no( designated spot at the Bondi Junction Interchange for a limited designated "pick-up/drop-off" zone.
It was MOVED by J. Holt that the Charing Cross Precinct Committee asks Waverley Council to respond to the above .
SECONDED by B. Greenfield
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

 Pat Cree noted that there was a( definite issue of visual safety re the surrounds of 380 Bronte Road for vehicular and pedestrian traffic. MOVED that Council put in "No Stopping" signs to effect safe ingress and egress from this property.
SECONDED by J. Holt
MOTION CARRIED

 Frank Corcoran from the Restorers of Charing( Cross noted that a Marketing Temptations course had been held at Easts last night re window dressing, logo and colours. He spoke re the proposed Spring Festival and Charing Cross possibly combining with Oxford Street to create an alternative shopping precinct to Westfield. He noted the advantages of the heritage aspects of Charing Cross; the creation of a Heritage Walk and a Heritage Plaque for each shop. A Charing Cross Logo (in Heritage Burgundy) is proposed for the area (see the Chemist's window) and the Heritage Listing of Charing Cross is being addressed by Councillor M. Main and Mr F. Corcoran to be canvassed by Malcolm Turnbull. Mr. Corcoran noted that the shopkeepers of Charing Cross wish to record their thanks to Waverley Council for its help in the above matters.

MEETING ADJOURNED: 9:35 P.M.



